
 

              

 

 

 

 

On posting UFEBM Album version 2023.4.0 

 

To heads of organisations   

participating in the electronic exchange 

with the Bank of Russia 

 

 

Information notice No. 16-4-6-1/2075 dated 18.04.2023 

 

The Payment System Operation Centre of the Information Technology Department 

(hereinafter, the PSOC ITD) informs exchange participants (hereinafter, the EPs) that the 

Bank of Russia has published a new version of Unified Formats of Electronic Banking 

Messages Version 2023.4.0 and related XML schemas at 

http://www.cbr.ru/eng/development/mcirabis/information_fms_clients/. 

Later, the EPs will be notified about the replication of the Automated workstation 

of a Bank of Russia customer using the Financial Messaging System (hereinafter, the 

AWS of a BoR Customer-FMS) upgraded for the UFEBM Album version 2023.4.0. 

The new versions of the AWS of a BoR Customer-FMS and the UFEBM Album 

will be available for testing on the FMS concurrent testing stand starting from 24 July 

2023. 

 The deadline for the transition to the new versions of the AWS of a BoR Customer-

FMS and the UFEBM Album version 2023.4.0 is 25 September 2023.  

This notice will be published on the Bank of Russia website at 

http://www.cbr.ru/eng/development/mcirabis/information_fms_clients/ in the 

Information Notices section. 

The contacts of the Unified User Support Service at the Information Technology 

Department are as follows:  

E-mail: spfs@cbr.ru. 

 

Tatiana Maevskaya 

Deputy Director 

Payment System Operation Centre                                           
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